
NEWSLETTER
WEEKS 1-5 | TERM: 4 | 2020

FROM THE PRINCIPAL...
Dear Members of the St John’s Catholic College Community, 

Welcome:
Welcome to new students and their families who have joined the St John’s 
Catholic College Community this term: Mazslan (Year 7), Cameron (Year 7), 
Jezzabel (Year 7), Shagrath (Year 8), Neta (Year 8), Anita (Year 8), Destiny (Year 
9), Tinalia (Year 9), Bryce (Year 9), Nahasson (Year 9), Kurt (Year 9), Marcia (Year 
10) and Cakubata (Year 10). The College is still accepting enrolments for 2021. 
Please contact Mrs Ann-Maree Christianson at the College on 08 8982 2222 or 
view our website: www.stjohnsnt.catholic.edu.au  
   
Vale – Mrs Bernadette Morriss:

The College Community extends our deepest condolences to the family of Mrs Bernadette Morriss; 
a much loved and highly respected member of our community who passed away earlier this term. 
Mrs Morriss was a member of the College Advisory Board and was a significant supporter of St 
John’s over many years. Many of our families have a close connection with Mrs Morriss through 
her association with St John’s, in her role as Principal of Holy Spirit Catholic Primary School and as a 
member of the St Paul’s Parish, Nightcliff. May her soul rest in peace.  

Prayer for The Eternal Rest
Eternal rest grant unto Bernadette,

O Lord, and let perpetual light

shine upon her. May the soul

of Bernadette and all the faithful departed, through

the mercy of God, rest in peace.

Year 12s' Final Weeks:
God we ask that our Year 12 students: Firsa, Micaela, Tiahne, Romina, Shakira, Nancy, Chol, Makuer, 
Wal, Jazz, Madalena, Panashe, Zahri, Esta, Jackline, Charles, Bruce, Renz, Philip, Reski, Nedia, Fony 
and Austin feel your closeness during their final weeks at St John’s. Give them calm hearts and quiet 
confidence in the knowledge that you hold them in the palm of your hand. Holy Spirit send them 
your gifts of wisdom and knowledge as they complete their final assessment items and exams. We 
ask this through Christ Our Lord. Amen. St John the Evangelist – Pray for Us. May the Sacred Heart of 
Jesus be everywhere Loved. Forever!

Consolidation of Boarding:
As a follow up to my letter dated 25 September, 2020, the implementation of the consolidation of 
Boarding to the Chevalier Campus will take place from Week 6, Term 4, 2020. 

The consolidated model will be as follows:
•	 Boys Boarding – 32 bed operation accommodated in Pod 1 and Pod 2
•	 Girls Boarding – 40 bed operation accommodated in Burke House and Connolly House

Staffing Update: 
I am pleased to announce the appointment of Stephanie Ghislain on a short-term contract from 
Monday 19 October 2020 (Week 2) – Friday 4 December 2020 (Week 8). Ms Ghislain joins St John’s 
from St Luke’s Catholic College within the Diocese of Parramatta. Ms Ghislain holds a Bachelor 
of Design and a Master of Teaching (Secondary) from the University of New South Wales with 



specialisations in Graphics, Multimedia and Visual Arts. Ms Ghislain will be teaching English, Health 
and Physical Education and Religious Education across Term 4. 

I am also pleased to announce the appointment of Andre Simon to the position of Pastoral Care 
and Wellbeing Coordinator at St John’s Catholic College commencing January 2021. Andre holds 
a Bachelor of Education from Lucknow University, Lucknow, a Master of Arts in English Literature 
from Chhatrapati Sahuji Maharaj University, Kanpur, a Bachelor of Commerce from Lucknow 
Christian College, Lucknow, and a Post Graduate Diploma in Computer Application from Brains The 
Computer People, Lucknow. Andre’s teaching areas are English and History.

The College wishes Mr Ben Johns a relaxing break as he takes his well-deserved Long Service Leave 
from Weeks 5 – 10 this term. We will miss Mr Johns’ energy and enthusiasm during this time. Mr Johns 
had to delay his LSL this year due to COVID19 restrictions. 

The College farewelled Mr Shinya Nagaike at the end of Week 3. We thank Mr Nagaike for his 
contributions to the College since 2015 especially in the areas of Health and Physical Education, 
Japanese and as Head of Burford House. We wish Mr Nagaike all the best as he undertakes new 
adventures in 2021. 

Earlier this year the College farewelled Food and Hospitality Teacher Ms Liza Bowers. The College is 
most thankful to Mr Justin Andries who has competently taught Food and Hospitality across Semester 
2. I am very pleased to announce the appointment of Mr Balajiappan (Bala) Gnanasekarn as our 
Food and Hospitality Teacher from January 2021. Mr Bala holds a Diploma in Hotel Management 
and Catering Technology and a Bachelor Degree of Science in Hospitality and Hotel Administration 
from the Tamil Nadu Open University India, and an Advanced Culinary Placement Diploma from 
Johnson & Wales University in association with the At-Sunrice Global Chef Academy Singapore. 
Mr Bala has been recognised as holding Certificate IV in Commercial Cookery through VETASSESS 
and is currently pursuing his university teaching qualifications. Mr Bala has been endorsed by the 
Teacher Registration Board of the Northern Territory as our Food and Hospitality teacher for 2021.

The College congratulates Mr Jea Sung Yeon who has successfully completed his university studies 
and will return to the College in 2021 as a full-time teacher (currently employed part-time). Mr 
Sung holds a Bachelor of Education (Secondary) from Charles Darwin University and teaches 
Mathematics, Science and STEM. 

Mr Andy Keighley has informed the College of his intention to retire from full-time teaching at the 
conclusion of the 2020 academic year. The College congratulates Mr Keighley on an outstanding 
teaching career. Mr Keighley commenced teaching at St John’s in 2009 and has taught English, 
Italian and Religious Education. We look forward to welcoming Mr Keighley back to St John’s in 2021 
as a casual relief teacher. 

Upcoming Events:
Presentation of Awards Evening @ St John’s Catholic College – Monday 23 November, 6:30pm for a 
7:00pm start:
Please note that the Presentation of Awards Evening will be held at St John’s Catholic College 
in Jubilee Hall. Although the facilities of the Darwin Entertainment Centre are excellent, it is no 
longer financially viable for the College to host this event at DEC. The hosting of our Presentation of 
Awards Evening at the College is not new, with Jubilee Hall the venue prior to 2010. All students are 
expected to attend this event in full College uniform. We look forward to celebrating student effort, 
achievement and success with you on the evening. 

Graduation Mass @ St Mary’s Star of the Sea Cathedral – Thursday 26 November, 8:30am for a 
9:00am start:  
The College Community will gather at St Mary’s Star of the Sea Cathedral on Thursday 26 November 
to acknowledge, affirm, celebrate and farewell the Class of 2020. 

Public Speaking Competition:
As part of the House Cup, the College held our Public Speaking Competition on Friday 6 November. 
Students were required to recite ‘The Chaos’ by Dr Gerard Nolst Trenite. Homeroom Representatives: 
Burford: H07 – Maria Develos, H08 – Dylan Ngere, H09 – Ivasen Lim. Daley: H01 – Emma Ryan, H02 – Will 
Temby, H03 - Maitashe Magodora, H05 – Alexander Thacker and H06 – Leon Salumu Ndamusungu. 

Students were judged on their accuracy, expression, fluency, cadence and overall presentation 
skills.

First Place: Maria Develos
Second Place: Emma Ryan

Third Place: Will Temby



Congratulations:
The St John’s Catholic College Community congratulates Ms Shinead Love on her marriage to Mr 
Michael Atkinson. We wish them much love and happiness. 

Happy World Teachers’ Day (Friday 30 October) to our team of amazing teachers. 

NAIDOC Week:
This year NAIDOC Week falls during school time. Usually NAIDOC Week falls during the bush 
holidays. Thank you to Director of Boarding, Scott Mannion and the staff and students who form 
the Aboriginal and Islander Consultative Group for coordinating a wonderful weeks of activities to 
celebrate Indigenous culture.

Fortes in Fide,

Cameron Hughes
Principal 
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Dear Parents, Guardians and Caregivers  
 
It is with great sadness that I write to inform you of the passing to eternal life of Bernadette Morriss, 
Principals’ Consultant at the Catholic Education Office. 
 
Bernadette had over 40 years of teaching and leadership experience that provided her with a 
working knowledge of educational contexts, extending from Early Learning Centres through to 
vocational and Tertiary level in urban, regional and Aboriginal communities. Her contribution to 
education, especially Catholic Education here in the Northern Territory over many years has been 
most significant. 
 
In schools, Bernadette was committed to excellence in educational outcomes for all students, and 
as a leader, she contributed to the development of a strong and focused staff team, ensuring positive 
relationships with students, families and the wider community. 
 
As a leader at the Catholic Education Office, Bernadette embodied professionalism in all she did, 
bringing a strong personal commitment to Catholic Education, a rich knowledge, wide experience, 
great energy, vision and a deep personal faith to her pivotal role. In a particular way, her support of 
principals and leadership teams in our schools has impacted significantly on the development of 
strong, pastoral, Catholic and inclusive cultures that are a common feature of our school network.  
 
Bernadette has been a true gift to Catholic Education in the Northern Territory and a genuine 
blessing to her many friends and colleagues at the Catholic Education Office and throughout our 
network of schools. Her wisdom, strength, dignity, reassuring presence, commitment to justice and 
common sense are a loss for us all, especially for those who have been privileged to know and work 
with her.  
 
May Bernadette’s noble and generous soul rest in peace. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Greg O’Mullane 
DIRECTOR OF CATHOLIC EDUCATION 
Diocese of Darwin 
 
19 October 2020 



 

  
  
 
  

 

Dear Colleagues 

I am pleased to announce the appointment of Richard Bryant as Assistant Principal Religious 
Education at St John’s Catholic College, Darwin with effect from 20 January 2021.   

Richard is currently employed at Waverley College, Sydney as Assistant to the Director of Student 
Formation and Wellbeing, a role that focuses on spiritual development and formation of students 
in addition to developing the First Nations Program.  Richard has had experience in mission and 
formation programmes within all the school he has been employed.  

Richard has taught across a number of learning areas such as Religious Education, Geography, 
and most recently in HSC Economics, Commerce and Business Studies.  He has held leadership 
roles in various capacities in his 24 year teaching career including Head of House, Head of Year 
Level and Social Justice Coordinator in Colleges in Sydney, Melbourne and London. Richard has 
extensive experience in boarding as Acting Assistant to the Director of Boarding in schools such 
as Xavier College Kew, St Ignatius Riverview and Shore College. 

Richard brings a broad range of experiences and professional qualifications to the role of 
Assistant Principal Religious Education at St John’s Catholic College.  Richard has a Bachelor of 
Education (Humanities and Religion) and a Masters in Educational Leadership.   

Please join me in congratulating Richard on this appointment as he joins the staff and executive 
leadership team at St John’s Catholic College and his colleagues in Catholic Education Northern 
Territory.   

 
Greg O’Mullane 
DIRECTOR OF CATHOLIC EDUCATION 

REF: 2020/061 DATE: 12/11/2020 

TO: PRINCIPALS AND STAFF IN CATHOLIC SCHOOLS 
 ALL STAFF AT THE CATHOLIC EDUCATION OFFICE 
 ALL STAFF – DIOCESAN OFFICE AND PARISH PRIESTS 
 MEMBERS OF THE CATHOLIC EDUCATION COUNCIL NT 
 ST JOHN’S CATHOLIC COLLEGE , DARWIN - STUDENTS, PARENTS, 
GUARDIANS 

SUBJECT: APPOINTMENT OF RICHARD BRYANT AS ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION AT ST JOHN’S CATHOLIC COLLEGE, DARWIN 
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FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL: TEACHING AND LEARNING 
Dear Members of the St John’s Catholic College Community, 

StudentsOnline Declaration – to generate ATAR: 
It is important that all students who are eligible for an ATAR ensure that their ‘Sharing 
Preferences’ are ticked in StudentsOnline in order for their results to be shared with SATAC 
and the College. If students do not share their results with SATAC then an ATAR will not be 
generated. All Year 12 students have logged into StudentsOnline this week to check this.

Year 12 Result Release Day:
Results will be released on Tuesday 15 December at 8:30am. Students are reminded to 
log into StudentsOnline prior to this to ensure they can access their results. If students have 

issues logging in please contact the SACE Board.

Technical support
If you have forgotten your PIN, you can request a PIN reset in Students Online.

For any other help logging in, contact our support team on: 
•	 askSACE@sa.gov.au
•	 +61 8 8115 4712- 8.30 am to 5 pm (Australian Central Daylight Time) Monday to Friday
•	 https://www.sace.sa.edu.au/studying/results/end-of-year

SATAC First Round Offers:
SATAC’s first round offers will be on the 20th December. Please see the information below from SATAC (https://
www.satac.edu.au/frequently-asked-questions-december-20-offer-round)

This year SATAC will again make offers on 20 December, shortly after SACE and NTCET students receive their 
year 12 results. But how does the offer round work, and what can you expect? Last year more than 7500 
prospective students received an offer in the late December offer round, and this year we expect that number 
to be even more. If you’re a current Year 12 student you will likely be focused on your upcoming exams, 
but you might also be wondering, what happens next? We’ve put together some frequently asked questions 
about the 20 December offer round to help demystify the process.

Is the December 20 offer round different to other offer rounds?

Yes, the December 20 offer round is the first offer round for the 2020 admission year that considers all preferences 
and most courses will make offers in this round. It’s also the first offer round following the release of SACE/NTCET 
results.

There are some strict quota courses that may not make offers in December, with most or all offers made in 
January. These are:
•	 Bachelor of Clinical Science/Doctor of Medicine at Flinders University
•	 Bachelor of Medical Radiation Science (Medical Imaging) at University of South Australia
•	 Bachelor of Medical Radiation Science (Nuclear Medicine) at University of South Australia
•	 Bachelor of Medical Radiation Science (Radiation Therapy) at University of South Australia

Some other strict quota courses may also only make limited offers in December.

For further information please visit the SATAC site: https://www.satac.edu.au/frequently-asked-questions-
december-20-offer-round

SATAC ATAR information: 
For further information on ATAR please visit the link below:
•	 https://www.satac.edu.au/pages/the-atar-explained

The Australian Tertiary Admission Rank (ATAR) is a rank given to students on a range from 0 to 99.95.

SATAC calculates the ATAR for SACE and NTCET students.

What is the ATAR used for:
Tertiary institutions use the ATAR to select students for their courses.
Course selection can be competitive. This happens when courses have more applicants than places available 
to offer. For this reason, the institutions need a way of ranking applicants for each course.

The ATAR is a fair and transparent tool for comparing the results of students who are applying for the same 



course but have likely studied different subjects at school.

The ATAR shows how you performed in your studies compared to other students in your age group.

How to get an ATAR (SACE/NTCET students:
To qualify for an ATAR you need a university aggregate. SATAC calculates the university aggregate by 
combining the scaled scores from your best 90 credits of study.

To be eligible for a university aggregate you will need to:
•	 Qualify for the SACE/NTCET
•	 Follow the rules for precluded combinations
•	 Follow the rules for counting restrictions
•	 Complete at least 90 credits of study in Tertiary Admissions Subjects (TAS) and Recognised  
            Studies at Stage 2 in no more than three attempts which need not be in consecutive years
•	 of the 90 credits of study at least 60 credits of study must be from 20 credit TAS*

* 10 credit subjects usually don’t count towards this rule but some 10 credit subjects in the same learning area, 
when studied in pairs, can substitute for a 20 credit subject. These are valid pairs.

How SATAC calculates the ATAR:
To calculate an ATAR from your university aggregate, we need to look at the percentage of students who 
achieved the same aggregate as you, or better. This allows SATAC to assign a percentile rank (between 0 
and 100) for each university aggregate achieved. For example:
•	 You get an aggregate of 78.00 out of 90.00
•	 10% of students also get 78.00 out of 90.00 or better
•	 The aggregate of 78.00 now corresponds to rank of 90.00 (100 minus 10)

We do this every year for SACE and NTCET students who qualify for a university aggregate. The group of 
students who qualify for an aggregate in 2020 is the 2020 cohort.

The next step is looking where the 2020 cohort sits compared to the entire population of students across 
Australia who are in the same age group. The 2020 cohort may differ from other years in that it may represent 
a smaller or larger percentage of the population who are in the same age group. The percentage from the 
given year is the participation rate. We calculate the participation rate using population statistics from the 
Australian Bureau of Statistics and measuring these against the size of the cohort. SATAC adjusts the percentile 
rank to take account of the participation rate and where you sit relative to the entire population. The result 
is the ATAR. So, if you achieve an ATAR of 95.00 it shows that you performed as well as, or better than, 95% of 
the population.

Note:
It is important to remember that the ATAR is a rank, not a score. It compares overall performance across the 
group, rather than individual performance in specific subjects. Its main use is to select students for tertiary 
courses.

Kind Regards,

Cherilyn Hughes
Assistant Principal: Teaching and Learning 

Congratulations to Ms Love on her recent wedding. 



FROM THE ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL: RELIGIOUS EDUCATION
Dear Members of the St John’s Catholic College Community, 

Bernadette Morriss: 
The 19th October 2020, was a sad day for all of us in the Catholic Education System 
here in Darwin, when we bid adieu to our dear friend and guide Bernadette Morriss. 
The St John’s College staff came together and held a Prayer Service for her soul to 
Rest in Peace and also for the Lord to give her family and loved ones the strength 
to bear her great loss. The funeral for Bernadette Morriss was held on 24th October 
at the Star of the Sea Cathedral. It was indeed a beautiful and touching tribute to 
the 40 long years that she had spent in the system. 

ETERNAL REST GRANT UNTO HER O LORD
                             AND MAY YOUR PERPETUAL LIGHT SHINE UPON HER 

                              MAY HER SOUL REST IN PEACE – AMEN
Founder’s Day Mass: 
Fr Jules Chevalier was the founder of the MSC and OLSH sisters. The story of the Missionaries of the 
Sacred Heart dates back to the 19th century, when a young priest named Jules Chevalier sparked 
a single flame of hope and love that still burns brightly till today. His aim was a simple one: To share 
the message of God’s love with the world around him. We at St John’s endeavour to do all we can 
to spread the message that Jules Chevalier so believes in.

We came together as a College Community on Friday the 23rd October to celebrate our Founder’s 
Day Mass, at the St Paul’s Catholic Church Nightcliff. Thank you to Fr Peter Hendricks, Fr Brian Steele 
and Fr Bartha who celebrated Mass for us. I would also like to acknowledge and thank Megan Evans, 
Rochelle De-La-Mare, Jacqui Langdon and Dirk Botha for joining us for Mass. It was a wonderful 
celebration indeed!

			   Birthday Celebration:
			   Mrs Ann Tan a long standing member of the College celebrated her 70th  
                                         birthday a couple of weeks ago. We came together to celebrate the occasion. 

			   Once again all the best Ann and may you see many more birthdays to come. 	
			 
			   God bless you always!

                         
                                    Denise Simon 

			   Assistant Principal: 
			   Religious Education
                                                                                                                                                                                                  



TITLE FROM THE INTERIM HEAD OF
DALEY HOUSE

Congratulations to all the students who received a certificate for 95% or more 
attendance at school. 

Also, a special thank you to the three Homeroom teachers - Bronwyn Graham, 
Stephanie Ghislain and Jane Anlezark who guide our students pastorally, spiritually 
and academically. 

GO DALEY!

Denise Simon 
The Interim Head of Daley House 



FROM THE DIRECTOR OF BOARDING 
Dear Members of the St John’s Catholic College Community, 

In the second half of this year, I have been fortunate enough to help establish 
a group within the College known as the Aboriginal and Islander Consultative 
Group. Made up of Indigenous staff members Levi Aldenhoven, Jesse Young, 
Lorraine Erlandson and Letticha Clarke, Indigenous students William Brenton and 
Chelsea Dunn-Tilmouth, and soon to be adding Indigenous parents later this 
year or early next year.

The group will provide consultation with the Leadership of the College about 
key dates and activities relating to Aboriginal and Islander events across the 
calendar and consultation relating to how the College can acknowledge and 

recognise the influence that Aboriginal and Islander people and culture have on the College 
community.

The group has worked hard to put together an exciting and interesting program of events to 
celebrate NAIDOC Week 2020. Usually NAIDOC week falls in the July holidays, so it is fortunate that 
we are able to celebrate this week, and acknowledge the contribution that Indigenous people 
have made to our College and the wider community. 

The Aboriginal and Islander community at our College is rich and diverse; it adds an enormous 
depth and creates a vibrant dynamic at our College. We are very grateful to have young people 
from a wide-ranging geographical region and acknowledge the amazing cultural strength and 
diversity that this provides.

We look forward to celebrating that diversity and richness this week for NAIDOC 2020, and the 
theme “Always was and always will be”.

Kind Regards,

Scott Mannion 
Director of Boarding 



HEAD OF FACULTY: STEM 
Dear Members of the St John’s Catholic College Community, 

Congratulations to Year 10 students Veronica Thomas and Camille Gavino who 
won the Territory Young Scientist Competition – Group Poster category. They 
created a poster-sized comic illustrating the birth of the Universe (The Big Bang) 
in a fun and eye-catching manner. They will receive an award certificate and 
$75 prize each to celebrate their success. 
  
I congratulate Ms. Melissa Nielsen and Year 7/8 Science students for their 
successful application to the “What’ll happen to the wattle? program. The 
students will receive and germinate wattle seeds that have been flown to 

space. They will collect and upload data on the growth of space wattle seeds to an app. It is also 
envisaged that students will plant and map the space wattle seeds around Australia. St John’s 
Catholic College is proud to be a part of this inaugural program.   

In Week 6 Middle School Digital Technology students competed in the First Australia Lego League 
Competition. They built and programmed robots to solve obstacle challenges, and presented an 
innovation project for a contemporary issue in the society. I would like to commend students on 
their participation in this competition. Thank you to Ms. Shinead Love for coaching and supporting 
students throughout Term 3 and 4. 

Kind Regards,

Nelson Tio 
Heaod of Faculty: STEM 



For Immediate Release 

Nov 7th, 2020 

What’ll Happen to the Wattle??! 

SYDNEY --One  Giant  Leap  Australia Foundation  is sending native 
golden wattle seeds to the International Space Station in early 
December, 2020. 

In collaboration with the Japan Aerospace Exploration Agency (JAXA) the seeds will live in space for six 
months, returning to Australia in time for Science Week 2021. 

Supported by the Australian Space Agency, the "What’ll happen with the wattle??!" programme is being 
offered to more than 150 schools, scout groups and Australian Air Force Cadets across Australia. 

A community panel judged the applications that included 200 words and a short video, explaining what the schools 
would do with the wattle once it had grown.  

One of the panel members said, “We have spent 5 days watching videos. Entries from all over Australia. From a single 
teacher in a face mask in a school in Victoria to a small school in remote Northern Territory. It has been an amazing 
opportunity to laugh and cry our way through them.” 

“Our school, St John’s Catholic College has been identified as one of the 150 schools that will participate in the Giant 
Leap Australia Foundation. Our 7/8 Science class will plant the seeds and collect the data.” 

Once selected, the chosen schools around Australia will receive wattle seeds that have flown to space, 
plus seeds that have not. The seeds are from the same seed lot. Students are asked to   
germinate and grow their seeds, recording data about the 
germination and seed growth. Data will be uploaded to the 
‘What’ll happen to the wattle??!’ app. 

Throughout the programme, One Giant Leap Australia 
Foundation will run teleconferences and provide 
educational support to participating groups.  

The 12-month to 2 year project will result in the creation 
of a nationwide map identifying the location of Australia‘s 
'space wattle’ trees. 

The project is an historic opportunity for Australian schools and students. 

Japanese Aerospace Exploration Agency (JAXA) media announcement: 

 https://iss.jaxa.jp/en/kuoa/news/200901.html 

For further information,please contact:

Jackie Carpenter
Director
One Giant Leap Australia Foundation 
041 232 6509

St John’s Catholic College 
10-54 Salonika Street, The Gardens NT 0820 
admin.stjohns@nt.catholic.edu.au 
08 8982 2222 



  

Darwin Swimming Club is welcoming new members of all 
ages and abilities!  

We are a friendly club​ that provides swimmers and their families with a welcoming team 
environment and enables athletes to realise their potential through effort, leadership and 

sportsmanship.  
 

Regular training is held at ​Parap Swimming Pool​, the home of the Buffs! You will have the 
opportunity to participate in fun Club Night competitions as well as local, regional and 

interstate meets. Swim in temperature-controlled water at the best facility the NT has to 
offer.  

 
Whether you are a competitive swimmer or just enjoy swimming, ​if you would like to try 

squad swimming with us, please come down​ and see our Head Coach, Tim Few at the pool 
at 3.20pm on a Monday, Tuesday or Thursday. We have multiple squads to benefit 

swimmers of all levels and ​we have a place for you!  
 
For more information please contact us: 
 
Coach Tim Few Darwin Club 
email: ​timfew@bigpond.com email: ​darwinswimclub@gmail.com  
ph:      0400 723 287 web:   ​darwin.swimming.org.au 
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Youth size hats in the Flexfit range have arrived.
 Head down to the Cricket and Football Shop if you have been waiting!


